
NOTICE TO MEMBERS
135th Anniversary

Dear Member,

I would like to update you on the previous announcement that one of our staff members 
had tested positive for COVID-19 after returning from a 14-day trip to the UK. The staff 
member has now spent over 14 days in hospital and is recovering well. As you, no doubt, 
will have noted from various newspaper reports the staff member contracted a Delta – 
Plus variant of COVID-19 which although not confirmed, we believe most likely originated 
from the UK. We are therefore fairly confident that the staff member did not have 
COVID-19 when he left Hong Kong on 16th October 2021.

From a Club perspective, I have previously made you all aware of our deep cleaning 
protocols and procedures in respect of the pandemic which have been in place for some 
time now. Please also be reminded that 100% of our staff members are vaccinated or 
have medical exemptions (those with medical exemptions are tested weekly). Given the 
Compulsory Testing Notice we were issued with in early November, where we believe 
3,000 of you got COVID-19 tested, all with negative results, clearly the Club, its members 
and staff are in good shape.

In this respect, I look forward to seeing you all down at the Club again very soon.

Michael J Wood
Chairman
Hong Kong Football Club
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